
All Saints Roman Catholic Church 

J U N E  2 2,  2 0 2 5 

 

Rev. Gregory Passauer, Pastor 

Deacon Thomas McAraw 

Mrs. Lia Ghering, Parish Office 

 

Office/Rectory Phone: 

(814) 796-3023 

Website: www.allsaintsrcc.org 

Parish Office Email: 

allsaint@allsaintsrcc.org 

 

Faith Formation: 

Mrs. Maria Burkley 

(814) 969-2868 

Email: mariaburkley@allsaintsrcc.org 

 

Mass Times: 

Daily at 8:00 AM as scheduled 

  (See schedule on next page) 

Saturday Vigil at 4:30 PM 

Sunday at  9:00 AM  

Holy Days at  (8:00 AM and/or 

7:00 PM - see schedule) 

 

Confessions: 

Saturday 3:30—4:00 PM  

or by appointment 

 

Summer Office Hours: 

9:00 AM to 1:00 PM 

Mon., Thurs., Fri. 

 

Parish Registration Forms are 

available on the bulletin board in the 

gathering space or on the website. 

 

Bulletin deadline: 

10:00 AM Mondays, in writing, please. 

myParishapp.com   
DOWNLOAD  
TODAY! 

 

11264 Route 97 N, Waterford, PA 16441 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
June 21, 2025 – June 29, 2025 

 

   Sat.      6/21  4:30 PM  Ken Worley 

      (Frank and Darlene Wisniewski) 

   Sun.     6/22   9:00 AM  Rita Rose 

      (Mark and Val Rose)   

     

 NO Weekday Morning Masses 

    

   Sat.      6/28  4:30 PM  Deacon Bill Spinks 

      (Deanna and Norb Fromknecht) 

   Sun.     6/29   9:00 AM  Cloyd Rose 

      (Mark and Val Rose)    

  ALL SAINTS PARISH                                                 WATERFORD, PA 

QUESTIONS OF THE WEEK   
 

FIRST READING  Genesis 14:18-20  
In reaction to the thanksgiving meal of bread and 
wine, Abram generously gave Melchizedek a tenth of 
his possessions. What could you give back to God this 
week out of gratitude?  
 

SECOND READING  1 Corinthians 11:23-26  
Paul tells us from the very beginning the early Church 
celebrated the Eucharistic meal as a remembrance of 
Jesus’ death and as central to our faith. How does the 
Eucharist strengthen your faith?  
 

GOSPEL READING  Luke 9:11b-17  
The miracle of the feeding of the 5,000 underscores 
Jesus’ desire to feed us. What do you find yourself 
hungry for today? ©LPi 

The Sanctuary Candle burns this week  

In Loving Memory of  

Tony Spaeder 

 

LIVE THE LITURGY  
INSPIRATION FOR THE WEEK  

 

Five loaves and two fish:  
a measly portion of food for such a large  
crowd of people. But we must remember  

that it doesn’t matter what the size of our offering is.  
If we only lay it before Christ,  

he will take it and make it a mighty bounty. ©LPi 

FROM BISHOP PERSICO 
 

“Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,  
 

On June 29th, the Church will celebrate the Solemnity 
of Sts. Peter and Paul, the two Apostles who shed    
their blood for Christ in Rome. The Peter’s Pence  
Collection is taken up every year throughout the 
Church on or near that Solemnity. This year the        
collection will be taken up on the weekend of         
June 28 and 29.  
 

The Peter’s Pence 
Collection supports 
the charitable works 
of our Holy Father, 
Pope Leo XIV, the 
successor of St.   
Peter, as he responds 
to some of the most 
urgent needs of people throughout the world, including 
relief to victims of natural disasters such as earthquakes 
and floods. Peter’s Pence also helps our Holy Father 
support seminaries and religious houses, orphanages, 
AIDS treatment centers, and other medical facilities in 
developing nations, as well as many other charitable 
works. From the beginning the Church has made it a 
priority to help the most in need among our brothers 
and sisters in the human family.  
 

Your prayers and contributions will allow this           
important work to continue. Through our support of   
the Peter’s Pence Collection, we are also helping to 
strengthen the ties that bind us together as the Family  
of God. Thank you for your generosity.  
 
Sincerely yours in Christ, 
The Most Reverend Lawrence T. Persico, JCL  
Bishop of Erie”  



THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST  JUNE 22, 2025 

 

All Saints Parish 
Faith Formation Leader 
Maria Burkley 
(814)969-2868 (call or text) 
Email:  
mariaburkley@allsaintsrcc.org 

 
Child Protection and Creating Safe Environments-   

Listen: This summer, when children are out of school, 

meeting new people and going to new places, make sure 

that you talk to them often about their experiences and the 
people they’ve met. Listen carefully to your children. If 

possible, observe and get to know the other children and 

adults who are part of your children’s summertime fun. 

Above all, communicate your safety concerns to your   
children. Make sure your children know they can come to 

you with any concerns they may have about the people 

they interact with. And if you hear of or observe behaviors 

that may be inappropriate, make sure to communicate your 
feelings to people who are in a position to intervene.   

Communication is key in creating and maintaining a safe 

environment all year round. For additional resources visit: 

www.eriercd.org/childprotection/  

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH: 

   Sunday 6/22       9:00 AM Mass 

   NO Morning Masses  

   Mon.-Wed. 6/23-25  Parish Office is Closed 

   Thursday 6/26    6:00 PM Knights of Columbus 

   Saturday 6/28       4:30 PM Mass   

The Parish Office will be closed Monday through 
Wednesday this week. You may leave messages on the 
parish answering machine and someone will return your 
call as soon as possible. 

The procession on Corpus Christi, June 22, 2025
(The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ) is an act 
of thanksgiving. It is an expression of our faith in 
Christ’s presence in the Eucharist, that he dwells with 
us and that he leads us. The presence of our parishes 
and organizations demonstrates that, as St. Augustine 
said, we become what we receive. Join us at St. Peter 
Cathedral, Erie: The Blessed Sacrament will be       
exposed at the end of the 11:00 am Mass.  
The Procession with the Blessed Sacrament will begin 
at 2:00 pm and will conclude at the Cathedral with 
Benediction.  

FR. FRANZ SINGS FATHER’S 
DAY BLESSING ON 6/15 
 

Donations are still being accepted 
for the Orphanage of the Virgin of 
Guadalupe—place yours in an  
envelope marked “OVG” or on our 
website - allsaintsrcc.org, click on 
“Support the Parish,” then “Ways 
to Give” and donate to “Missionary 
Coop.” Thank you! 

Sisters Speak Out Event planned in Erie on June 24 
The Sisters of St. Joseph of Northwest Pennsylvania, the 
Sisters of Mercy of the Americas, the Benedictine Sisters  
of Erie and Network Advocates of Western Pennsylvania 
invite you to join a local “Sisters Speak Out: Prayer &  
Public Witness for Immigrants and a Just Economy” on 
Tuesday, June 24, from 1:00 pm to 1:30 pm at the corner of 
18th and Ash Streets (across from the Erie County Prison). 
Parking is available in the lot on the southwest corner of 
that intersection. To learn more about the sisters,  
visit eriebenedictines.org.  

Comfort through Grief Ministry 
St. Joseph/Bread of Life Parish is hosting Comfort through 
Grief Ministry at their Community Center, 147 W. 24th St., 
Erie. The gathering will take place in the upstairs multi-
purpose room. Monday, June 23 with guest speaker Deacon 
Tony Alleruzzo. Registration opens at 5:30; program 6:15-
8 PM. The program is entitled “A Journey Shared by All 
and Welcomed by None.” This program is used to highlight 
the elements that our Catholic Faith provides to assist us in 
our journey through grief.  

Fr. Greg continues to gain strength and is healing well. 
Please continue to pray for him, and for the priests and  
deacons attending the Emmaus Retreat this week. 
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1010 Rt. 19N • P.O. Box 360
Waterford, PA16441

(814) 796-2666 
www.humesforcars.com

RUSSELL C. SCHMIDT 
& SON

FUNERAL HOME, INC.
Dennis D. Schmidt-President, Supervisor

Pre-Arrangements Available
5000 Wattsburg Road, 

Erie, Pennsylvania 16504
(814) 824-5000

www.SchmidtFuneralHomeErie.com

Office Hours by Appointment

KEISER FAMILY EYE CARE, P.C.

Allison Benacci, O.D.
“Clearly, You’ll See The Difference!”
503 High St. • Waterford, PA 16441

www.keisereyecare.com

(814) 796-1133

Licensed Plumber #151

9675 Peach Street
Waterford, PA 16441

Brian A. Dwyer, Owner
Office	 (814) 866-7511
	 (814) 679-4108
Fax	 (814) 679-4110
Cell	 (814) 434-0829
Email	 djd55@aol.com
www.dwyerplumbingcoinc.com

• Land Clearing
• Site Development
• New Construction
• Sewer & Water Lines
• Storm Sewer Systems
• Septic Systems
• Plumbing Repairs & Remodel

163 East 10th Street
Erie, Pennsylvania 16501

MARTY KERR
(814) 453-4488

So we fix our eyes not on what is 
seen, but on what is unseen, since 

what is seen is temporary, 
but what is unseen is eternal.

	 Corinthians 4:18

In memory of Robbie Heard (1988-2009)

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME  
Steve Brookshire

sbrookshire@4LPi.com 
(800) 950-9952 x2493

• State Inspection &  
General Repair

• 24 Hour Emergency Service
• Tilt Bed

• Heavy Duty Truck Towing
10425 Peach St. • Waterford, PA

(814) 796-6171

Roofing  • Siding
Gutters

Gutter Guards
Exterior Cleaning

Residential & Commercial
Financing Available

724-605-4024
libertyroofingpros.com


